
Sons of The American Legion 

Winside Squadron #252 

April 30, 2013 

 

Commander Tietz called the meeting to order with 9 members present. 

 

 

Committee reports: 

 

Hats through Stadium Sports in Wayne are $17 each ($8 hat & $9 emblem).  

We had two examples of emblems to view from Stadium Sports. Mark 

Bloomfield moved to purchase 3 dozen hats with the Lt. Blue thread if Stadium 

Sports will work with us for future orders of the like kind, Arlin Kittle 

seconded, motion passed. 

 

Mark Bloomfield reported on the upcoming gun raffle for 2013-2014. There 

was a list of prizes available to review. We have a question on week 21- what 

model-243?; week 3-what caliber; week 52-what is it and what caliber?   

 

We need to order raffle tickets. Do we add 2
nd

 annual gun raffle, website, 

email; retail value to the tickets? Brian moved to keep tickets the same size 

with rules on the back with the addition of 2
nd

 annual; website, email and retail 

value of prizes on the tickets, Trevor Hartmann seconded, motion passed.   

 

Prizes are supplied by Outdoors Unlimited-1
st
 13 weeks and The Station at 

Carroll (Verlyn) the remaining prizes.   

 

The SAL Squadron members have signed the paperwork for loan from Dave 

Bloomfield. 

 

Daryl Mundil has the raffle license in hand. 

 

Brian Petzoldt gave report from the Scholarship committee. Brian Petzoldt, 

Gene Jensen, Arlin Kittle and Jim Rabe reviewed 7 applicants. Committee 

selected Brittney Janke and Courtney Petzoldt for SAL Scholarship recipients 

for 2-$300 scholarships and Jr. Law Scholarship was awarded to Shailynn 

Mundil. Question was raised of $300 scholarships. SAL financial committee 



had suggested $250 scholarships to membership and it was approved by 

membership. Scholarship committee felt we had the money and thought the 

scholarships were $300. Brian Petzoldt moved to make 2 -$300 SAL 

Scholarships and Jr. Law $300 the same, Mark Bloomfield seconded.  

Discussion was held about the change of the amounts for Scholarships. Why 

would we award more than the Legion awards and members remembered the 

vote on Financial committee suggested amount of $250 for Scholarships.    

Brian Petzoldt withdrew his motion and Mark Bloomfield withdrew his second.  

Scholarships amounts will remain at $250 each 

 

Sick Call:  

 

 Randy Marks-sent card 

 

Unfinished business: 

 

Daryl Mundil gave a report on Biscuit & gravy fundraiser.  Donations of 

$953.00, expenses of $263.00, still have a bill for an ad.  We had a profit of 

$889.16 less the cost of the ad. 

 

Thank You is in the shopper 

 

There was a picture of the $400.00 donation to the Ronald McDonald house in 

the paper this week.  Donation was from the Legion & SAL in the name of the 

Wayne McDonalds. 

 

Norfolk Post 16 will have Armed Forces Appreciation Day on May 18, evening 

event. 

 

A report on Scott Jacobsen 4 Man Scramble Golf Tournament will be held in 

September??, in Pierce.  Gene Jensen moved to sponsor a $50.00/hole at the 

Golf Tournament, Daryl Mundil seconded, motion passed. 

 

Husker Siouxland Golf Tournament.  We still need more information. 

 

May 27 is Memorial Day.  Brian Petzoldt would like SAL to assist if possible.  

Meet at Jensen’s Café at 7:15, leave at 7:30. 



Picture of Winside Legion member, Yancy Keiser, at a fundraiser having fun. 

 

Thank You letter read from the Children’s Hospital for Winside SAL $500 

donation. 

 

Prayer given by Gene Jensen 

 

Next meeting will be May 28 

 

Commander Tietz adjourned the meeting. 

 

 


